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Dear Team Members, Residents, and Resident Representatives,				December 18, 2020
I am sure you have heard the phrase hurry up and wait. When it comes to the COVID-19 vaccine availability at QPRC, we are using the phrase wait, wait, wait, hurry up. We have been patiently waiting for information that we can communicate to you and our team members but have received very little concrete information to this point. 
What do we know?
1. At this point, Pennsylvania has chosen to distribute the Pfizer vaccine to Long Term Care Facilities. The Pfizer vaccine is a two-part vaccine, with the second dose being administered 21 days after the first. There is always a chance the vaccine chosen for us will change. We will communicate any changes immediately. 
2. We have partnered with Walgreens Pharmacy to conduct three clinics at QPRC. These clinics will each be spaced out 21 days apart to allow for the correct timing between doses. 
3. The first three clinics will cover our Skilled Nursing residents and team members. 
4. Research has shown flu like symptoms as a side effect for a number of individuals who receive the vaccine. To reduce the number of residents and team members showing these potential side affects at the same time, we will split team members and residents into two groups. 
a. Group A will receive their first dose on Clinic Day 1 and their second on Clinic day 2
b. Group B will receive their first dose on Clinic Day 2 and their second on Clinic day 3
5. We will need a signed consent from each resident (or resident representative if the resident is unable to make decisions on their own) and team member prior to each dose of the vaccine. 
6. We are not making the vaccination mandatory. We ask that team members, residents, and resident representatives keep in mind the vulnerability of the senior population at the center of our community and how seriously COVID-19 affects that population. 
What don’t we know? 
1. We do not know the dates of the on-site clinics yet. We are hopeful the first will be in early January, with the second and third each falling 21 days after the previous. 
2. We do not know when Personal Care or Residential living residents and team members will be eligible to receive the vaccine. 
3. We do not have any information about what the procedure will be once the 3 clinic dates have passed and when we will be able to vaccinate team members and residents who were not vaccinated up to that point. 
What we need from you? 
1. Please review the attached informational material.  We hope it will help you make an educated decision on whether you would like yourself or your loved one to be vaccinated. 
2. We need to start getting accurate counts as soon as possible. Please complete and return the attached consent form as soon as possible. 
3. We will provide additional information as we receive new guidance and details regarding the vaccination process. 
We felt it important to convey what information we have so we can all start preparing for the clinics. I wish we had more information at this time. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at (717) 786-5295 or smeltzerm@quarryville.com. 
Regards,
Mark Smeltzer 
Sr. Administrator Healthcare Services 
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